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                                                 Welcome to 1/2T with Mrs Thomas 
2018
Dear Parents,

I’m looking forward to assisting your child’s development this year, fostering his/her love of learning by providing a caring and safe learning environment and activities that are both challenging and stimulating.
 Student Books -all work books, pencils, glue and scissors etc. are provided for infants classes. Could you please purchase the recommended mathematics and handwriting text books that will be used regularly in class. The school has purchased these two books in a bulk order, for which an invoice will be sent home.
Crunch and Sip – please provide a water bottle, fresh fruit or vegetables and a school hat every day. Students enjoy a fruit break during the morning session. 
No Hat No Play

We practice the ‘No Hat, No Play Policy’ at school. Students must have a hat to access the entire playground. Students without hats are asked to play under the COLA.
Some parents like to apply sunscreen to their children before school for extra protection during summer months. 

Student Requirements

Please label your child’s hat and other personal belongings, most particularly, lunch containers.

Please provide one box of tissues for the class to share throughout the year.
Students also need:

Library bag- Library is Monday
Paint shirt/smock to be left at school
Head phones- these are used regularly for computer learning programs and can not be shared by students for health reasons. These are kept at school in a labelled plastic bag.
Special Events/Routines
Term 1

Wednesday morning sport- gymnastics 
Zone Swimming Carnival 26th February- selected representative students
School Cross Country Carnival- April 
Easter  Friday 30th/ Monday 2nd April/ Easter Hat Parade 
Parent/teacher interviews Weeks 8 and 9 
Rock and Water- Thursday afternoons

Library- Monday afternoons
Term 2

Zone Cross Country Carnival- selected representative students
Newcastle Museum Excursion
Term 3

School Athletics Carnival

Zone Athletics Carnival- selected representative students
Shortland Wetlands Excursion
Homework- Spelling /Maths set each Monday and due for marking each Friday. Place in white tub.
Home Reading- 
Home readers will be sent home each day in a plastic folder that has been given to each student. Please tick each book off the book list once the book has been read each night. I suggest that your child reads for at least 10 minutes each day. Children will receive certificates throughout the year to acknowledge their efforts in home reading. Books can be changed as needed.
Notes and Money
Any money that needs to be sent into school must go directly to the school office and should be posted into the slot in the bench at reception.  Money, together with permission notes, should be placed in an envelope labelled with your child’s name, class and the name of event or program being paid for. In most circumstances, payments can be made online. Payment options will be indicated on each individual note. 
Any other notes that do not involve money can be given directly to me or placed on my desk before or during school hours. 

Birthdays
On, or around the time of their birthday, each child will receive a birthday certificate or sticker. I ask that parents do not send birthday cakes into school on their child’s birthday. This is due to children with anaphylaxis reactions to certain foods. 

Food and Allergies
Two children, Ben M and Sam G, in Kindergarten and three primary students are anaphylactic to peanuts. If your child has nuts or nut products in their recess or lunch please tell the teacher so we can make the necessary arrangements to avoid cross contamination of food. Please remember NEPS is a nut aware school. We educate the children but don’t ban foods containing nuts.

Each day, students have ten minutes to eat their recess and lunch under the COLA. Students are discouraged from sharing their food and canteen money with one another.  

Parent Helpers
If parents, grandparents or other family /friends would like to help with reading groups in 1/ 2 T, I would be very grateful. All parents helping in the classroom are required to sign in at the office before entering the classroom. All parent helpers ( volunteers) are also required to have completed a Working with Children Check which is available at www.kidsguardian.nsw.gov.au at no cost.  
Communication 
I am available to speak with parents most days after school about your child’s progress. Mornings however, are a busier time for me and I apologise if I am not always available. Additionally, don’t hesitate to connect me via email if this method is more convenient. 
linda.thomas@det.nsw.edu.au 

Don’t forget to get the skoolbag app and to read the weekly, online newsletter for important dates and updates. The newsletter is uploaded every Tuesday afternoon.

I look forward to a wonderful year with all the students in 1 /2 T. Kind regards, 

Linda Thomas
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